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Sioux Falls Chief of Police 
Email jthum@siouxfalls.org 
Sioux Falls, SD 

 
May 4, 2023 

Dear Chief Thum, 
 
In the coming days I would like to arrange an appointment with you, a city attorney and any other 
party under your command that you wish to be present or whom you’d like to delegate to serve in 
your absence. 
 
I am organizing a group of Christian men, mostly Boomer generation men (62 to 80 years of age) but 
not all, who are coming to the Sioux Falls Pride parade June 10, with large signs to walk along the 
public sidewalk and publicly repent to the younger generations for not stopping the sexual revolution 
back when they were children.  Here is a sample of some of the artwork of the signs we plan to 
carry. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We are going to walk on the public sidewalks only because I was turned down twice, at my request 
of Sioux Falls Pride to pay for and secure a float entry in their parade.  In addition to asking their 
generation’s forgiveness for our past cowardice and apathy (back when they were children) we also 
wanted to use our float entry to evangelize them with the Gospel of Jesus Christ and what the Law 
of God requires in human sexual relations. We would have preferred that, but I fear they were 
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motivated by their ignorance of Biblical Christianity, and they may be a bit prejudice against 
us.  Maybe a bit bigoted, too?  
 
Please have your Intel people pull out their files on me from back in the Chief Leroy Campbell era – 
this would be a generation before you first went to work for the city.  I led street protests and non-
violent civil disobedience against Sioux Falls abortionist Dr. Buck Williams, 30 +/- years ago.  Non-
violence was our hallmark during those tumultuous years of my leading nearly 100 people to 
confront the violence of abortion.  These included many Protestant pastors, then-Catholic Bishop 
Paul Dudley and several Catholic priests who were all arrested and jailed.  In one case the late 
Jeremiah Murphy, Esq. successfully represented me in Minnehaha Circuit Court.  
 
You might also check with the FBI to inquire about their file on me MP 266A-MP-41492. I have a 
copy, but it has some redactions.  The file and allegations are full of the delusions and lies from the 
Sioux Falls’ Queen of her Christian sex empire, Leslee Unruh (Alpha Center).   You see, I operate 
under this ‘funny’ notion that the only way Christian children can be taught about sex is by the 
authority of Christ, His Word, their parents, and Godly preaching from the pulpit.  When they fail at 
this, we should call them to repentance but not provide a humanist substitution as Unruh does. My 
wife and I raised eleven children this way and we’re confident that the eight (so far) who are married 
were married as virgins.  Our 35th grandchild (so far) is on the way.  
 
Unruh believed nearly thirty years ago she (and her staff) should be hired to stand in front of 
pubescent children and talk to them about “Intercourse that involves any other opening than the 
vagina involves great risk….” (and a host of other filth) or else sell schools the curriculum that teach 
this.  She also believes that when she has knowledge that a Christian girl plans to go through with 
her abortion, they have a duty NOT to call her parents or pastor.   And due to my public objections to 
all this as violations of God’s Law, back then, she made bold deceitful statements about me that 
captured the attention of the FBI, which led to their investigation.  The FBI first wanted to conduct an 
interview of me and later just dropped the entire matter without the interview.  Apparently, they 
figured out she was a fraud.  Only years later did I learn that it is a criminal offense to lie to federal 
investigators. 
 
Also, you might give Sioux City, IA Chief of Police Rex Mueller a call and ask him about our conduct 
two years ago when I led seven men (including a former NW Iowa County Attorney) to picket a Reid 
Institute training class he was sponsoring, that teaches police officers how to lie.  See more Here. 
 
I have a long history of non-violence to persons and property, with one exception.  In October 
of 2018 I did check out $75 worth of transgender public library children’s books from the Orange 
City, Iowa public library and ended up burning them across the street from a Drag Queen 
festival.  They were later paid for, and I received a misdemeanor conviction with a fine and court 
costs of $125.  See news account here. 
 
But who is gearing up to use violence?  That is what I’m writing to you about today.  

 
As you said to a local media outlet, here, “There’s more guns out there. There’s more people willing 
to use them.  And that’s just a societal issue that we kind of need to talk about….and we need to talk 
to, especially young people about guns.”    
 
Regarding young people and guns, I am sure you are aware that a transgender terrorist went into a 
Covenant Christian school in Nashville, TN March 27, 2023, and murdered three children and three 
adults with her rifle, before being shot and killed by Nashville police.  I am Reformed/ Presbyterian 
and have friends who know people from that Presbyterian Church.  She had a Manifesto, but the FBI 
interjected and obstructed its release.  (I imagine they are threatening to pull federal funds to the city 
or some such other financial threat.)  But thankfully, the National Police Association is suing the 
city of Nashville to recover a copy of her Manifesto.  See here.  

 
I am deeply alarmed that she may be calling for more ‘suicidal’ trans girls to murder Christians who 
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adhere to Biblical sexual morality.  This Manifesto needs to be seen!  I am greatly alarmed by the 
criminal conduct of teachers, parents and medical personnel who are giving puberty blockers to 
naturally emotional girls, then loading them up with testosterone, while cutting off some of their 
youthful breasts.  One can only imagine how suicidal many of them become when they realize their 
future lives have been destroyed by these adults.  So, any suicide desire of theirs needs to get 
‘channeled’ to those who did this to them or to those who say it was morally wrong. I imagine it’s 
easy for the criminal parents and other adults to divert it toward we Christians, so it won’t blow back 
on them. 

 
Watch this deeply disturbing video of a ‘trans’ terrorist born 
with XY chromosomes promote gun violence against 
Christians objecting to any ‘trans’ attempting to enter a 
woman’s bathroom. Somehow, I doubt they will limit their 
use of firearms to the entrance to women’s bathrooms 
only.  I am sure many more such ‘trans’ firearm violence 
videos can be found if one invested the time to search 
 
Please also see these T-shirts they are selling on Amazon.  
 
I am also concerned that Sioux Falls Mayor Paul TenHaken 
has been signing public proclamations the last few years for 
Sioux Falls Pride “honoring the history and achievements of 
the Transgender.” I wonder if this is going to encourage 
them to ‘up the ante’ while enjoying the mayor’s support. It 
certainly is irresponsible for Mr. TenHaken to sign such a 

public statement without considering the mindset of those he’s honoring.   
 
I certainly hope this is not new information for your Intel personnel.   

 
Also, in 2019 at the very first Sioux Falls Pride parade my son-in-law and some of his Christian 
friends preaching on the sidewalks during the parade observed naked males on the parade 
route.  They called to a city police officer and pointed it out and asked him to enforce the public 
decency laws.  The officer gathered some other officers and formed a ‘human wall’ to block the 
Christian men’s visibility of the naked men, while doing nothing to those homosexuals breaking the 
law.   
 
This leads to a part of the agenda of the meeting we’d like to have with you.  I would like to discuss 
these matters with you in the context of our efforts to de-escalate any confrontation a trans terrorist 
or other sexual miscreant may initiate; also, in the context of South Dakota Code 22-18-4.1 Defense 
of person and Code section 22-24-1.2 and other statutes on Public Indecency and others. 
 
After review of above, could you get back to me and let me know what would work in your schedule 
for a meeting.  I will do whatever I can to accommodate your schedule. 
 
Christos Kurios, 

 
Paul R. Dorr, Director 
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